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(2) The State Fire Marshal shall adopt the current edition of the National Fire Protection Association's (NFPA) Standard 1, 
Fire Prevention Code ...

18) The authority having jurisdiction shall determine the minimum radio signal strength for fire department communications in all new 
high-rise and existing high-rise buildings. Existing buildings are not required to comply with minimum radio strength for fire department 
communications and two-way radio system enhancement communications as required by the Florida Fire Prevention Code until 
January 1, 2022. However, by December 31, 2019, an existing building that is not in compliance with the requirements for minimum radio January 1, 2022. However, by December 31, 2019, an existing building that is not in compliance with the requirements for minimum radio 
strength for fire department communications must apply for an appropriate permit for the required installation with the local government 
agency having jurisdiction and must demonstrate that the building will become compliant by January 1, 2022. Existing apartment buildings
are not required to comply until January 1, 2025. However, existing apartment buildings are required to apply for the appropriate permit for 
the required communications installation by December 31, 2022.


